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                                                        Success Through Learning 
Parents and friends of Caragabal Public School, 
 
Tidy Towns Presentation 
On Friday, Nina Crawford from the Forbes Tidy 
Towns committee came to present our Tidy Towns 
award. The students enjoyed showing Nina our 
school and what we have been doing and she was 
very impressed. Unfortunately we didn’t get any 
pictures of this event so if anyone took one, we 
would enjoy a copy please.  
 
Swimming  
 

   
The students have been enjoying the fine weather at 
swimming last week.  
This week for Monday and Tuesday, we are trialing 
having a double lesson.  Wednesday will be our final 
lesson.  This will enable us to have music on 
Thursday and our normal routine on Friday. 
 

 

          Playgroup Weekly Events 
 
Bears bush bus          Monday 1.30 
 
Preschool                   Tuesday and  
 
                                  Friday 9.15 – 3.15 
___________________________________ 
This Week 
 
 
Tuesday 26th        Mrs Hetherington, Miss  
                          Gorton and Carol 
                               
Wednesday 27th   Miss Gorton @  
                          Principals Conference 
                          Miss Staples 
 
Thursday 28th     Mrs Armstrong  Miss  
                          Gorton and Carol 
                             
                          Kindergarten 2013  
                          orientation 
                             
Friday 29th          LOTE,  
                          Active After School 
                          Presentation 2pm 
 
Monday 30th        Active After School                        
_______________________________________ 
 
Awards 
 
50 club Awards: Gage, Tom and Halle. 
Mathletics Awards:  There were no Mathletic 
awards this week due to swimming lessons. 
 
 
Regards,          
Judy, Lyn, John, Sue, Jenny, Jodie  and Carol 

mailto:caragabal-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Thought For the Week: 

 
“Every generation imagines itself to be more 

intelligent than the one that went before it, 
and wiser than the one that comes after it.”  

George Orwell 
 

****************************************************** 
 
Caragabal Country Golf Club: 

 
 
 Following the AGM yearly membership fees are now due for the 
2012/2013 year. Current membership fees as passed at the 
meeting are;  

Registered players: $110.00 
Social members: $55.00  
Junior Members $11.00 

Fees can be paid either at the club or to the treasurer Peter 
Toole. 
 
Director’s Meeting:   
 
The next Director’s meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday 12th December 2012 at 8.00pm at the club 
house. 
 
DUTY ROSTER: 

 
Sunday: 02/12/12: C Baass, I Eastaway, A Taylor 
 
 
BOWLS:  
 
 
Social bowls will commence at 5.00pm each Sunday.  
Anyone who would like a game will be made very 
welcome.  

Please note new time. 
 

 
Royal Hotel News: 
 
** Meat tray raffle:  Winner;  
 
** Harvest Happenings:   Lunch will be 
available from 12.30pm. Ring Melissa for 
further information. 
 

 
 

** Counter meals are available Saturday 
night from 6 to 9pm in conjunction with 
normal takeaways. 

 
** Café Hours:   7.00pm – 8.00pm –  
                       Wednesday                  

6.30pm – 9.00pm – Friday & 
Saturday 

 
 
** Coffee Shop:  NOW OPEN and serving 
freshly ground and brewed coffee to drink in 
or take away. 

 
 

We look forward to seeing you at the 
Pub 

 
Grant & Melissa 

 
 



Caragabal Post Agency: 
 

Hours: Monday, Wednesday and Friday 
10.00am -12 noon and 2.30pm – 5.00pm. 

 

 
 

Stamps, post packs and parcel posting is available at the 
PO Agency Caragabal. 

 
Mail must be posted before 10.00am Monday, Wednesday and 

Friday for it to leave on the same day. 
 
 

************************************************************ 

 
Caragabal Church Services: 

 

The next service at 
St Peter’s Anglican Church 

Will be held on 
Sunday 23rd December 2012 at 11.30am. 

All are most welcome. 
 

 
 

************************************************************************************** 
 

CJUS BEAUTIFUL 
 

Ashlee’s next visit will be 
Tuesday 18th December, 2012. 

 
Available services include; 
 

• Waxing 
• Tinting 
• Manicure and pedicure 
• Swedish massage 
• Lash grafting 
• Facials 
 

Please phone Melissa on 63 475 336 or Ashlee on 0447 
475 229 for an appointment. 

 
Bookings are not essential but do make life much easier. 

 
 

 
The current BOOK CLUB order form is due 

back at school on or before Wednesday  
28/11/2012 

 

 
 

********************************************** 
**************************** 

Expression of Interest. 
 
Caragabal Public School has a position available for a 
School Learning Support Officer (Teacher’s Aide) for 
1 day per week for 2013.  
This is a temporary position for the 2013 calendar 
year. Applicants need to provide a maximum of a two 
page CV of relevant skills they may bring to the 
school.  
The School Learning Support Officer is expected to 
lead groups of students through activities, work with 
the younger students and run programs designed by 
the teacher. 
Applications close Friday 30th November. For further 
information or questions, please contact the school on 
63475225. 
 
******************************************* 

 
 
Hairdresser at the Pub: 
 
Bronwyn w ill be at the Pub for hair cuts on 

Saturday 15th December  2012 

 
For an appointment please call Melissa on 

63 475 336 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
Grenfell Lions Club: 
 
For a $3.00 donation the Grenfell Lions Club will 
organise for Father Christmas to write to your 

child. 
 

The proceeds will be used by your local Lions Club 
to further Lions Community Service and to assist 

needy and underprivileged people. 
 

Please contact the school if you would like to 
purchase and complete the appropriate form. 

 
******************************************  

 

CWA Christmas Party 

   
 
Where: “Gumil” Hancock Williams Rd. 
Lyndall’s house 
 
When: Tuesday 11th December @6pm 
 
What to Bring: Salad or sweet, 
swimmers and towel, drinks and chair 
 
RSVP: Friday 7th December please. Phone 
6347621 or email 
lyndall.brain@gmail.com 
 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE. 
Partners are most welcome. 

 

 
Grenfell Community Health Clinic for 

the Weddin Shire 
 

2nd Wednesday of each month 
 

Caragabal Clinic 
Time: 2pm to 3pm 
Caragabal School 

Hall 

Quandialla Clinic 
Time 11am to 1pm 
Quandialla Health 

Centre 
 
Smoking cessation 
Diabetic clinic (support & education) 
Well health checks (blood pressure, weight, 
well being) 
Asthma education 
Weight loss and fitness program (support & 
education) 
Hearing assessments 
Child health checks 
Immunisation 
 

Support, Education, Referral and Advocacy. 
 

Have you got a group of people who want to 
get fit.  Talk to us regarding exercise groups or 

courses in healthy eating. 
 

These clinics are by appointment.  Please 
phone Community Health 63 491 777. 
Inquiries to Belinda Wilson or Jennifer 

Napier. Otherwise drop in on the above date 
for a chat. 
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TAI CHI  
 

Christmas Break 
 

The final session for Tai Chi will 
be on Tuesday 11th December at 

8.30pm. 
 

If you would like to join us for 
lunch in Grenfell at 12.30pm that day 

please let Helen know 
 

We would love to see some new participants 
in 2013. If you would like to join us but the 
days and times don’t suit, please contact me. 

We will recommence on Tuesday 22nd 
January.  

 
Tuesdy: 8.30-9.30am 
Friday 8.00-8.30am 

 
 Caragabal Country Golf Club  

 
Wear comfortable clothes and 
sensible shoes to exercise in. 

 
Enquiries to Helen Denovan  

6349 1777. 

 
** 



 
 

 
 



CARAGABAL CHRISTMAS STREET PARTY 
 

 
 

Friday 21st December 2012 commencing at 6.00pm 
 

Sausage Sizzle - Free Lollies & Drink for children – Chocolate Wheel – 
Lions Jumping Castle (gold coin entry) - Carols 

 
A Visit from Santa 

 

 
 

The Weddin Shire Council is once again sponsoring the “HOUSE or 
MAILBOX” decorating competition.  So get into the festive spirit and 
see what you can come up with to put the district into the Christmas 

mood. Great prizes to be won!! 
 

 
 

For further information ring Donna on 0263 475 230 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



WEDDIN SHIRE COUNCIL NEWS 21/11/2012 
 
Former Mayor Maurice Simpson remains in (Royal) Canberra Hospital and is expected to undergo an operation by the time 
of printing. Hopefully all will go well. 
No date has been set for the postponed Councillor Appreciation Dinner, which may now have to be left until early next year. 
The function will be extensively advertised once the new arrangements are confirmed. 
Council has been offered the annual Youth Week grant for 2013, which in recent years has been conducted in conjunction 
with The Henry Lawson High School. The grant has been accepted and a special promotion will be organised by the school 
in early April next year. 
The Council’s Noxious Weeds Committee has decided to add another community member and is inviting a representative of 
NSW Farmers to join. 
Noxious weeds are always a problem and there is never enough money to do all that has to be done. The government grants 
these days are usually targeted at specific weeds which means that councils have to pick up the tab for the rest. 
Most farmers these days recognise the benefits of eliminating the noxious weeks and plan their spraying for optimum effect 
as part of an overall weeds programme. Council tries to support this work along the roadsides as best it can. 
At its last meeting the Noxious Weeds Committee resolved to compile a list of email addresses for farmers interested in 
being sent weeds information and alerts. Any farmer interested in being placed on the list for this information is requested to 
send an email of request to Council at mail@weddin.nsw.gov.au  
Weddin Council (with 6 others) is a member of the Lachlan Valley Noxious Weeds Advisory Committee, with Cr Graeme 
Halls being the local delegate. 
This committee has agreed to a proposal by John Holland (rail contractor) to construct an educational trailer which can be 
used to travel the region and help with weed identification and treatment. Council may be required to contribute up to $3000 
towards this trailer. 
Next week is Asbestos Awareness Week, a promotional campaign coordinated by the Asbestos Coordination Authorities 
which includes several State Government departments. Also involved are the Asbestos Diseases Research Institute and the 
Asbestos Education Committee. 
Some of the important messages are: 

• Homes built or renovated prior to 1985 are most likely to contain asbestos, 
• A high proportion of DIY home renovators may have cut AC fibro sheeting, 
• Asbestos if undisturbed does not pose a health risk. 

Anyone with a concern about asbestos may access the website at www.asbestosawareness.com.au for information, or 
Council’s Environmental Services department may be able to assist. 
There will be a quarterly CENTROC meeting in Grenfell this Thursday, which will be attended by the Mayor and General 
Manager. 
This is a time when other councils look around and make comparisons with their own towns. Our most recent 
improvements, the Community Hub and the new works depot, never fail to impress. 
A final reminder that the November Council Meeting will also be held this Thursday, making it a busy day for some. 
As always, members of the public are welcome to attend. 
 

 
AUSTRALIA DAY 2013 AWARDS 

 
Interested persons and organisations are invited to make nominations for the Weddin Shire Australia Day 2013 Awards. 
 
Categories are:  - Citizen of the Year 
 - Senior Citizen of the Year (65 and over) 
 - Community Event/Organisation of the Year 
 - Community Achievement Award 
 
Nominations forms are available at the Council Chambers and will be accepted up until Friday, 30 November 2012. 

 
POSITION VACANT 

 
Written applications will be received up to 12.00 noon on Wednesday, 12 December 2012 for the following position:- 
 

• Labourer/Operator - Patching Gang (re-advertised) 
 

Details of qualifications, drivers licence, workcover certificates and work experience together with written references and or 
names of two referees are required. 
 
Further information and a job description can be obtained by contacting Lisa during business hours on (02) 6343 1212 or 
email mail@weddin.nsw.gov.au 
 
Council is an equal opportunity employer. 
 
AUTHORISATION 
 
T V LOBB 
GENERAL MANAGER 
 

mailto:mail@weddin.nsw.gov.au
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                              WE THANK OUR SPONSORS FOR THEIR SUPPORT 
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MIDWESTERN HIGHWAY 
CARAGABAL NSW 2810 

 
PHONE 0263475270 

 

 
 
 

ROYAL HOTEL CARAGABAL 
 

 
 

Phone: 63 475 336 
Hosts:  Grant & Melissa Davey 

 

                                  
 
      Growing            NSW                           Member Service Centre:  1300 794 000 

the Business  Farmers      Regional Service Manager: Rachel Galvin: 0427 773 495 
  of farming.    ASSOCIATION        Peter Toole:   Chairman     63475252 
                                                            James Clifton: Secretary/Treasurer   63476254 
 



 
 

YOUR INDEPENDENT SUPPLIERS OF 
 

   AG CHEM , ANIMAL HEALTH AND FARM MERCHANDISE 
 

   ON FARM AGRONOMY AND WHOLE FARM CONSULTING 
 

   FERTILIZER, BULK, BAG AND LIQUIDS 
 

   GRAIN MARKETING AND ADVISORY SERVICES 
 

   LIVESTOCK & PROPERTY MARKETING SPECIALISTS  
 

   ON FARM DELIVERY 
 

NOW OPEN IN CARAGABAL 
 

CONTACT:  
 

LARRY McDONALD: 0458 475358 or 63 475387 
 

HEAD OFFICE 
287 BOOROWA STREET 

YOUNG  NSW  2594 
 

PH:  02 63 82 6622  
www.deltaag.com.au 

 
 

 
 

Come along & bring your favourite craft – 
sewing, patchwork, knitting, crotchet, 

embroidery or any sewing project & enjoy a 
coffee & meet new friends in a friendly 

atmosphere.  
If you would like to learn to sew, just come 
along & we can help get you started.  BYO 

lunch – tea & coffee provided. 
Sewing days are on 1st & 3rd Tuesdays  

of each month from 9.30am – 3pm 
or at other times by arrangement. 

 
Quilting Service available or you can hire the use of my longarm machine & do your own quilting 

under supervision. 
Fabric & Notions available. 

 
Looking for a personal gift – Quilts can be made to order. 

Dressmaking services also available. 
 

For more information Contact Wanda Taylor - 63475254  
 

http://www.deltaag.com.au/

